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SPEED READING 

Apr 10 SCCBC Meeting – Executive Inn, North Road Coquitlam, BC 
Apr 13&14 Streets of Long Beach CART Long Beach, Ca 
Apr 13&14 ICSCC Race # 1 – MRP SCCBC Mission, BC 
Apr 19&20 Defrost Kickoff – Pacific (SIR) SOVREN Seattle, Wa 
Apr 24 META Meeting – Century House 7:30 New West, BC 
Apr 26&27 Twin Ring Motegi CART Motegi, Japan 
Apr 27&28 ICSCC Race # 2 – PIR CSCC Portland, Or 
May 8 SCCBC Meeting – Executive Inn, North Road Coquitlam, BC 
May 11&12 Spring Sprints – Pacific (SIR) SOVREN Seattle, Wa 
May 18&19 ICSCC Race # 3 – Pacific (SIR) IRDC Seattle, Wa 
May 18&19 Knox Mountain Hillclimb OASC Kelowna, BC 
May 22 META Meeting – Century House 7:30 New West, BC 
May 25&26 Vintage Races – MRP  VRC Mission, BC 
May 25 – 27 Double National – Pacific (SIR) SCCA Seattle, Wa 
May 26  Indianapolis 500 IRL Indianapolis, Ind 

 

Presidents Report 
 

The weekend of Driver Training came with many surprises. First and 

foremost were all the new Turn Marshals. It was quite the site to see so 

many new faces huddled in the META trailer. Despite the bitterly cold 

weather, they endured the weekend and are looking forward to the 

remaining race season. I think all the hot chocolate and group hugs 

helped. The second surprise was the COLD, those of us who endured the 

Arctic freeze may have to take a few months before we thaw. 

Fashionable whites were not a priority, warmth at any means took over 

(right Bonnie). Even with the weather it was a great and successful 

weekend. I would like to thank Ann and Roger for the lunch on Sunday. 

It was enjoyed by all.  

With our April 13th and 14th event conflicting with the Champ Car Race 

in Long Beach. We will be short staffed again, so if you’re not going to 

Long Beach, we’re going to need you at Mission. We will have new 

marshals, who are in need of further training. I look forward to seeing 

many of you at Mission.  

So till then take care and be safe.      
  

                       Bernice Zosiak



 

A long time Motorsport enthusiast, driver and participant, Garry L. Houser passed away today (March 27) after 

a long battle with cancer.  Those of us that had the pleasure of knowing Garry will remember him as a kind and 

loyal friend always ready to help whenever and wherever needed. I will miss the friendship that, no matter how 

often or seldom we talked, never dwindled or wavered over the many years. 

  

I will endeavour to pass on details of Garry's memorial service 

  

Regards, 

  

Mike Kaerne 

 

 

 
Submitted by Skip Yokum 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE    CONTACT: 

February 16, 2010       Oregon Region SCCA 

          503-224-9469 

   

SportsCar Magazine 

RE:  Oregon Region SCCA providing support race for Portland CART event. 

 

Regional SCCA classes featured in the first annual George Morlan Sportscar Invitational on CART weekend. 

 

For the first time in the 19-year history of the G.I. Joe’s 200 at Portland International Raceway, (June 14-16, 

2002), there will be a SCCA regional race added to the event. To qualify for an invitation, drivers must place in 

the top 7 positions within their class during the Rose Cup Weekend, June 7-9. The classes that will be invited to 

participate are:  T1, ITE, AS, ITS, T2, CP1, SPU, and RS.  

 

The grid will total a maximum of 56 cars, split into two different classes by lap times. The GTS class, with lap 

times between 1:25-1:28, will consist of T1, ITE, and AS. The GT class, with lap times between 1:28-1:32, will 

consist of ITS, T2, CP1, SPU, and RS. If a class fails to qualify eight cars, the remaining slots will be allocated 

equally among the remaining classes. 

 

This is a wonderful opportunity for these drivers, their families, and sponsors to be involved with a large, 

professional event. Most of the drivers are used to racing in front of a few thousand fans. Now they will have 

the chance to be in front of over 50,000! This added adrenaline rush from all those fans coupled with a grid of 

56 cars whose lap times differ in mere seconds will create a “can’t miss” race. A victory circle area and 

presentation for the top 3 finishers in both GTS and GT classes will also be conducted to the delight of the 

regional drivers. 

 

For more information about the George Morlan Sportscar Invitational or the Rose Cup Races please contact the 

Oregon Region at 503-224-9469. 

 

Sincerely, 

Andrew Frezza 

Motorsports Event Manager 

Global Events Group 

 



CLUB MERCHANDISE 
Pens on Neck string  $2.00 
META Crests (Black Border)  $3.00 
META Crests (25th Anniversary)  $3.00 
META Decals Static for inside or  
Stick-On for outside    $1.00 each 
Contact Don Souter (604) 930-6243 
 

META Shirts with design by Krystyna Mitchell 
100% Cotton--Long sleeve--All sizes--$25.00 

On Sale for $20.00 or 2 for $30.00 
Contact Ann Peters (604) 581-7189 
 

Copies of META Promotional video are now available 
Video runs 15 minutes and are free 
All club members are encouraged to get a copy 
Contact Marc Rovner (604) 986-3497 or Ann Peters (604) 581-7189 
(Non-members contact Marc or Ann for details) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Non-commercial ads are free to members (3 months max.) Contact the editor for more info. 

 
Time to renew your membership in META. If you haven’t already done so, send this form in to 
Thomas with $20. If you have, then pass it along to someone new, we need to encourage as many 
new members as we can. Every little bit helps. Note: Each member will receive a new META decal 
with their membership, please indicate which type you would like, Inside(Static) or Outside(Stick-on) 

 

 

Membership 
C/O Thomas Liesner,  13425 87B Ave, Surrey, BC   V3W 6G7  

 
Name: 

 
Address: 

 
City:     Province/State    Postal Code 

 
Phone No.-- Home:     Work:    META Decal: Static    Stick-on__ 
 
E-mail Address:      Newsletter via E-Mail   Yes  No   
Cost is $20--Membership year ends Dec. 31--MAYDAY mailing list will be purged of non-members Mar. 31 
Please  indicate if you would like the META newsletter sent to you by E-Mail or send the editor an email at 
maydayeditor@hotmail.com 

 Per year Per Issue 
 Full Page  $200.00  $50.00  
½ Page $140.00  $35.00   
¼ Page $80.00  $20.00  
Bus. Card $40.00  $10.00  

 

 

 
 



What Makes A Marshal? 
2001 Clive Harper (aka ‘Wookiee’) 
 

I have been Marshalling for many years and have 
seen and heard many anecdotes about ‘the good 
old days’, trackside safety, close shaves, 
eccentric characters and those elusive and 
mysterious lunch breaks. I expect that many of 
the visitors to your site have heard similar tales 
and, perhaps, lived the experiences themselves. 
They probably have the stained overalls to prove 
it... 
At training days and daily briefings we are all 
told that safety is paramount. We are told that 
we should always look after number one: but it 
has always struck me that this advice only 
reinforces the most important aspect of a 
Marshal’s job - teamwork. How many of us 
bother to find out about the people alongside us 
on post, the people we might be trusting with 
our lives? I have undertaken serious and 
dedicated research (several pints in the local 
pub) to identify the types of people who work 
and play as Marshals. My conclusion is that there 
is an alarming similarity between Marshalling 
grades and the principal characters in A. A. 
Milne’s Winnie-the-Pooh books. Now, those of 
you with small children will know the Winnie-the-
Pooh characters well, and will also know that A. 
A. Milne is probably one of the greatest 
philosophers of the twentieth century. However, 
you probably didn’t realize that he was also a 
Marshal and based his characters closely on his 
observations at the major circuits around the 
country. So, here is my attempt at interpreting 
the world of Pooh Bear as it applies to 
marshalling.  
Owls.  
The sort of Marshals who have been there, seen 
that and have got the autographed programs too. 
Their favorite saying is “It never used to be like 
this when I was Observing at Brooklands.” They 
have a reputation for scholarship and great 
wisdom, even if they turn out to be wrong - 
which is most of the time. Owls are always 
chosen to sit on club committees that sound 
impressive and give presentations that go on and 

on using bigger and bigger words until they end 
up where they started. They are only ever 
picked once. 
Rabbits.  
The industrious bureaucrat of Race Control, 
leader of a team of important people and always 
drawing up plans, schedules and grids. Rabbit is 
the perfect organizer who wakes up feeling it is 
“Just the sort of day for writing a set of 
Meeting Regulations signed Rabbit and for 
seeing what everybody else thought about 
them.” Rabbits are also found at signing-on, 
pointing out all of the documents that Observers 
should take on post. 
Eeyores. 
Marshals who always complain, in a resigned sort 
of way, that nobody tells them anything, but 
won’t go and find out for themselves. When 
asked to do something they usually say “Alright, 
but don’t blame me if it doesn’t work.” Of bright 
ideas Eeyores will say, “It’s been tried before 
and it didn’t work then,” or “Anyway, what’s the 
point of Safety cars? They just slow down the 
racing.” Eeyores always expect the worst, always 
carry waterproofs, screwdrivers and release 
knives, never have enough sandwiches and are a 
good balance for Tiggers. They are often found 
in the pits. 
Tiggers. 
The bouncy trainees, full of bright and not-so-
bright ideas. Every duty starts with enthusiasm 
and runs out of steam by lunchtime. Tiggers 
don’t like sensible jobs like track sweeping or 
getting the doughnuts for the post, but seek 
heroic and adventurous events with which to 
regale everyone at home later. Tiggers like 
Marshalling as long as they can stay dry, meet 
some drivers and push start a car. Tiggers have 
an ambition to meet Someone Famous and get 
their autograph, and to perfect their Murray 
Walker impression. 
Roos. 
Tiggers are much admired by Roos, who are 
younger than Tiggers and only know about 



motorsport from Jeremy Clarkson videos with 
lurid titles such as ‘Racing Cars That Snap 
Knicker Elastic At Twenty Paces.’ Roos will 
always ‘have a go’ but need to be regularly 
restrained from doing something dangerous. 
They never attend training days because, “It’s 
all common sense, innit?” and always rush home 
to their mum at the end of the day, complaining 
that they never win the raffle. Roos like Michael 
Schumacher, have pictures of racing cars on 
their bedroom walls and want to wave the 
checkered flag. 
Piglets. 
Piglets feel happy with safe, warm, team roles 
away from Tiggers. Piglets break out in a cold 
sweat just thinking about waving a flag or using a 
fire extinguisher because it might draw 
attention to themselves. However, they make 
excellent course marshals because, secretly, 
they really want to be seen on television and will 
always attend even minor trackside incidents. 
This is why they wear brightly colored baseball 
caps. A kind word from one of the Forest 
Animals in Race Control, like the sight of tight 
denim shorts on a summer spectator, excites 
them wonderfully. Piglets are surprisingly 
intelligent, friendly and capable of Very Brave 
Things, simply because they have to overcome 
their anxieties first. One feels that Piglets get 
ulcers and can never remember the punchline to 
jokes.  
Poohs. 
Sometimes known as Course Marshals or Fire  

Marshals, there are probably more Poohs 
working as Marshals than any others. They may 
be Bears Of Little Brain (debatable) and long 
words might confuse them (definitely) but radio 
messages from Race Control will really get them 
puzzled. The Forest Animals might write them 
off as slow and unchanging but, as Piglet once 
said “Pooh hasn’t much brain, but he never comes 
to any harm. He does silly things and they turn 
out right.” Poohs are the backbone of 
Marshalling, stable and unflappable, sound and 
reliable come rain, shine or snow. They inspire 
affection (Silly Old Bear), they take time to 
think and they succeed because they avoid being 
too clever or too cautious. If they don’t know 
something they ask someone who does. Pooh, 
generally, is not a worrier. He is a philosopher, 
and a very practical one at that.  
Finally, there are Marshals who cannot make up 
their minds. They see so many pros and cons 
that every change is beset with pitfalls. Every 
solution has snags. In such a situation Eeyore will 
always look on the gloomy side, Tigger will rush 
in blindly, Owl will fall asleep, Rabbit will design a 
new section for the Blue Book, Piglet will scent a 
Heffalump: but what of Pooh? Remember the 
day of the big mud as Pooh and Piglet walked 
through the Hundred Acre Wood to visit Owl? 
“P-P-P-Pooh, s-s-s-supposing a big car crashed 
into our Post w-w-w-when w-w-w-we were 
underneath it,” said Piglet. Pooh put a reassuring 
paw around Piglet and, after a long, hard think 
said, “What if it didn’t?”  
 

From SOVREN Worker/Officials Newsletter March 2002.  

Written by Fran Blackman 

 
Bag/Bucket Reminder 

Now is the time for all of us to get out our track carryall. This is always a ‘do as I say not as I do’ type of thing. 

First we need to remove any leftovers (dead apples or maybe that was an orange, cookies, etc) and then restock 

with fresh supplies. Remember sun block loses strength over time, so in case we get some sun a new bottle may 

be in order. Band-aids do not stick after a couple of years in the sun, emergency rain capes shred at the fold 

lines for the same reason (eh, Dave). The way to test rain gear is not in a downpour at the track. Track rain 

conditions can be simulated by donning your gear and standing under your home shower for 20 minutes, you 

can have warm water and even a dry towel if it leaks. Wade in mud puddles for 30 minutes to test waterproof 

boots. My neighbors understand, if yours don’t you’ll have to find puddles where no one will recognize you. 

We all know that comfort at the track depends on preparation at home. Starting the race season either wet and 

cold or sunburned is NOT the way to go.



 
I just wanted to let you know the volunteer site is now live on CART.com.  
Right now it is listed in the “About CART” section which takes you to 
http://w3.cart.com/Volunteer/Default.asp  
It will be posted  on the front  page after a few minor modifications. 
 
Irene Chambers 
 

 

 
WE ARE CANADIAN! So, what do Canadians have to be proud of? 
CHECK SOME OF THESE ITEMS OUT FOR YOURSELF.... IT’S QUITE AN EYE OPENER! 
1. Smarties 
2. Crispy Crunch & Coffee Crisp 
3. The size of our footballs fields and one less down. 
4. Baseball is Canadian 
5. Lacrosse is Canadian 
6. Hockey is Canadian 
7. Basketball is Canadian 
8. Apple pie is Canadian 
9. Mr. Dress-up kicks Mr. Rogers butt 
10. Tim Horton’s kicks Dunkin’ Donuts butt 
11. In the war of 1812, which was started by Americans, Canadians pushed the Americans WAY back... past their 

beloved ‘White House’...then we burned it... and most of Washington. All of this was done under the command of 
William Lyon McKenzie who was insane and hammered all the time. We got bored because they ran away, so we 
came home and partied... .go figure! 

12. Canada has the largest French population that never surrendered to Germany. 
13. We have the largest English population that never ever surrendered or withdrew during any war to anyone, 

anywhere. 
14. Our civil war was only a bar fight that lasted a little over an hour. 
15. The only person who was arrested in our civil war was an American mercenary, who slept-in and missed the 

whole thing ... but showed up just in time to get caught. 
16. We knew plaid was cool far before Seattle caught on. 
17. The Hudson’s Bay Company once owned over 10% of the earth’s surface and is still around as the worlds oldest 

company 
18. The average dog sled team can kill and devour a full grown American in under 3 minutes. 
19. We still know what to do with all the parts of a buffalo. 
20. We don’t marry our kin-folk. 
21. Kentucky Fried Chicken founder, Colonel Harland Saunders abandoned the USA and came North to retire in 

Canada (Mississauga, Ontario). 
22. We may say “eh” a lot but we know how to pronounce ROOF!!! 
23. We invented ski-doos, jet-skis, velcro, zippers, insulin, penicillin, zambonis, the telephone and short wave radios 

that save countless lives each year. 
24. We ALL have frozen our tongues to something metal and lived to tell about it. 
25. BUT MOST IMPORTANT! . . .the handles on our beer cases are big enough to fit your hands with mitts on. 
 
(Editors Note: And we kick butt at Men’s and Women’s Olympic Hockey!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!) 
 
OhOOOOoohhhhh Yeah!!! 
We ARE Canadian!!! 
 



META Membership List 
April 2002 

Please note that the information contained in this list is for the exclusive use of META 
members. 

Any  reproduction or redistribution without consent is expressly forbidden. 
If there are any errors or omissions please contact Thomas Liesner. 

 
Baxter, Danielle 
ICSCC Editor 

22828 Copperbeach Ave 
(PO Box 219) 

Fort Langley BC V1M 2R5 882-8078 
 

danielleb@primus.ca 

Bell, David 12372 188 St Pitt Meadows BC V3Y 2G8 465-0331 dpbell3@shaw.ca 
Bibby, Steve & 
           Nancy 

1222 Windsor Ave Port 
Coquitlam 

BC V3B 7J8 942-6041 bibbys@intergate.ca 

Blackburn, Linda 12215 NW 36th Ave Vancouver WA 98685 360-573-7853 lyndab@qwest.net 
Bower, Matthew 6 Top Dartford Rd, 

Hextable 
Swanley Kent UK BR8 7RT  Ctb2it@btinternet.com 

Burnett, Jack 22-3555 Bluejay St Abbotsford BC V2T 6N7 854-5735 advanceddisc@shaw.ca 
Chambers, George &  
                   Irene 

2668 Eagleridge Drive Coquitlam BC V3E 1A6 944-7759 chambersw@shaw.ca 

Clarke, Larry 12-8191 Francis Road Richmond BC  V6Y 1A5  joanell@telus.net 
Clouston, Andrew &  
                Karen 

3809 St Thomas St Port 
Coquitlam 

BC V3B 2Z2 942-4974 maydayeditor@hotmail.com 

Cockroft, Rodney 517-2780 McCallum Rd Abbotsford  BC V2S 5S7 859-9462 rcockrof@rapidnet.net 
Cook, Ian &  
           Karen 

534 Briarwood Lane Nipomo CA 93444-
9302 

805-929-5234 iancook@charter.net 

Cornish, Marlene 26-300 Six Mile Road Victoria BC  250-213-1064 marlene@bellevillepark.com 
Dumont, Kelly 209-1177 Howie Avenue Coquitlam BC  V3J 1T9  kellyd@inlandkwpp.com 
Fairservice, Richard 8299 Flamingo Rd Prince George BC V2N 2J1 250-962-8826 richard_fairservice@bigfoot.com 
Fairservice, Robin 190 Rondane Crescent Prince George BC  V2N 6W3 250-936-7362 R&B.Fairservice@telus.net 
Gadsden, Dick & 
                  Joanne 

206 NW 83rd St Vancouver WA 98665-
7717 

206-574-6283 
dick.gadsden@comunitylending.com 

Gildemeister, Doris 1212-13837 100th Ave  Surrey B.C.    V3T 5K9 588-9218 gildemeisterdoris@hotmail.com 
Glass, Angus 112-8772 Hudson St Vancouver BC V6P 4M8 264-1641 liliardsedge@aol.com 
Hamm, Bernie 32183 Buffalo Drive Mission BC V2V 4P5 826-3686  
Healy, Bonnie 1105-11920 80th Ave Delta BC V4C 8E8 599-5457 bonnie@guildyule.com 
Iwata, Genevieve &  
           Ruthie 

8246 153B St Surrey BC V3S 8K6 572-7240 iwata_g@fc.sd36.bc.ca 

Kennedy, Vic 1342 East 27th Ave Vancouver BC V5V 2L8 876-5981 vkennedy@infoserve.net 
Klassen, Jerold  5-33361 Wren Crescent Abbotsford BC  V2S 5V9  our3sons@telus.net 
Kochi, Kevin 5777 Mayview Circle Burnaby BC V5E 4B7 519-0545 kevkoc@ballard.com 
LaFontaine, Catherine #19-50506 Yale Road Rosedale BC V0X 1X0 794-9942 cmlafontaine@hotmail.com 
Liesner, Thomas 13425 87B Ave Surrey BC V3W 6G7 501-1503 tliesner@shaw.ca 
Lomas, Gerald #61-8889 212th St Langley BC V1M 2E8 882-1246 lomasg@3web.net 
Martineau, Carole Lee 1667 McPherson Drive Port 

Coquitlam 
BC  V3C 6C9   

McRae, Jim 19691 46A Ave Langley BC V3A 5G3 514-2343  
Meakings, Brian  #20 20172 113B Ave Maple Ridge BC V2X 0Y9 460-9399 fastline62@hotmail.com 
Miller, Mark  #304-5500 Andrews Rd Richmond BC V7E 6M9 241-2302 mark_miller@merck.com 
Milne, Steve 2-1208 Salsbury Drive Vancouver BC  V5L 4B1  stevedmilne@aol.com 
Mitchell, Krystyna 2668 Eagleridge Drive Coquitlam BC V3E 1A6 944-7759 startergirl69@hotmail.com 
Mitchell, Russ & 
              Raemar 

1503 – 1199 Eastwood Coquitlam BC V3B 7W7   

Nemanishan, Gerald 32964 12th St Mission BC V2V 2M8 826-4660 Gerald_Nemanishen@mindlink.bc.ca 
Ness, Darryl Box 1032, RPO Vedder 

Crossing 
Chilliwack BC V2R 3N7 795-2173 dfness@hotmail.com 

Nuttall, Bryan Box 83 
10688 King George Hwy 

Surrey BC V3T 4W4 581-8926  

Olund, Shirley 14 - 2188 Norwood St Prince George BC V2L 4C7 250-564-1507 sdolund@lycos.com 
Ores, Al &  
          Anne 

3368 Dalebright Drive Burnaby BC V5A 3E5 421-0170  

Pelletier, Fran 310-170 East 4th Street, North 
Vancouver 

BC    V7L 1H6 985-9485  

Peters, Ann 10952 McAdam Rd Delta BC V4C 3E8 581-7189 ann_peters@telus.net 
Phillips, Darren 155451 Madrona Drive Surrey BC V4A 5N2 789-391 wrfire@hotmail.com 
Proud, Joe 8671 Galway Crescent Surrey BC V3W 6C8 543-6690 jjproudca@yahoo.ca 
Randall, Bob &  
               Hilda 

1755 West 68th Ave Vancouver BC V6P 2V9 266-8569  

Roche, Nick 11053 81A Ave Delta BC V4C 1Z7 599-9260  
Salomon, Roger 10952 McAdam Rd Delta BC V4C 3E8 581-7189 ann_peters@telus.net 



Slater, Andrew &  
           Julia 

1946 Glenayre Drive North 
Vancouver 

BC V7P 1Y1 986-0949 riversidecparty@aol.com 

Smale, Rick  PO Box 1689 100 Mile 
House 

BC V0K 2E0 250-395-3031 sixtoe@bcinternet.net 

Souter, Don 1515  --  10620  150TH St Surrey BC V3R 7K2 930-6243 dwsouter@telus.net 
Sproule, Tom  410 – 8115  121A St Surrey BC V3W 1J2 596-5617 fvracer@shaw.ca 
Stewart, Al 4686 Canada Way  Burnaby BC V5G 1K8 294-0679  
Walker, Wally 110 Hemlock Drive Anmore BC V3H 4W9 218-8571  
Ward, Terry 
SCCBC President 

1667 McPhearson Drive Port 
Coquitlam 

BC V3C 6C9 941-5347 trw36@shaw.ca 

Wiebe, Dave 301 -- 201Cayer St Coquitlam BC V3K 5A9 521-9665 wiebe_dave@hotmail.com 
Wilson, Craig 467 W15th Ave Vancouver BC V5Y 1Y5 879-7196 CraigWilson@yahoo.ca 
Wilson, Safer S. Apt 108  33298  

Robertson  Avenue 
Abbotsford BC V2S-1Z5 853-5118 pontasw@hotmail.com 

Wintonyk, Raymond 5704   107 Ave Edmonton AB T6A 0M1  wintonyk@freenet.edmonton.ab.ca 

Wood, Ian IWE  Rear End Only 437-9470 iwerearendsonly.com 
Wooton, Tasma 2653 B   Moorland St Abbotsford BC V2T 3V2 854-4245 yeo_taz@shaw.ca 
Yeo, Lynn 2653  Moorland St Abbotsford BC V2T 3V2 864-0459 yeoyeo@shaw.ca 
Yokom, Skip 5201 SW Nelco Circle West Linn OR 97068 503-655-3246 rampant53@teleport.com 
Zosiak, Mike &  
             Bernice 

6811 134th St Surrey BC V3W 4S7 591-7213 zosiak7213@shaw.ca 

Zumm, Manfred 144    100 Laval St Coquitlam  BC V3K 6N2 521-4439 manfred_zumm@telus.net 

 
Non Members Receiving Mayday: 
(Please note that the membership list is not sent to non members) 
Chris Bowl President ICSCC PO Box 59083 Renton WA 98058 
Fred Robertson President WCIRABC Box 339 Cache Creek BC V0K 1H0 
Brian Horne Editor IRDC PO Box 13069 Des Moines WA 98198 
Fran Blackman Editor SOVREN/Officials 13 Algona Vancouver WA 98661 
Christine Henderson Molson Indy Vancouver 765 Pacific Boulevard South Vancouver  BC V6B 4Y9 
Gerry Frechette  2356 W 5th Ave Vancouver BC V6K 1S5 
BC Custom Car Association  P.O. Box 3421 Mission BC V2V 4J5 
Community Org. Director Vancouver Public Library 350 West Georgia St Vancouver BC V6B 6B1 
SCCBC  PO Box 2125 Vancouver BC V6B 3T5 

 

 
 
 


